Hatley Parish Council

Ordinary Meeting January 16th 2006
Minutes
1. Apologies: Cllr Ridgway, Cllr Dr Drake, DCllr Elsby (at Arrington PC). Five electors attended. Chairman noted Cllr Ridgway had been unable to attend for some time.
2. 
The Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of the Council held on November 14th 2005 were read by the Clerk, agreed as a true record and signed by the Chairman. Mr Mann raised a point relating to the number of electors at the meeting and also regarding questions from the public.
3.
Declarations of Interest - None
4.
Village Hall

A donation of £206.09 from the Villages Committee was noted.

The Chairman presented a draft hiring agreement for discussion. Changes were suggested and the final draft to be completed by the Chairman.

In answer to a point raised by Mrs Jenkins it was noted that at present the Parish Council was also the Village Hall Management Committee.

Noted that the residue from the Hatley Sports and Social Club was awaiting collection by the Clerk. Likewise Mrs Dixon asked what should be done with the balance from the Village Hall Committee – agreed that this was to be remitted to the Council.

Agreed interior paintwork at approx cost of £150 and painting party to be arranged.

Agreed lights to be renewed.

Thanks to Cllr Astor for repairing the back door were offered.

Agreed to remove the BBQ cover.

Noted Chairman was holding a petty cash balance of £76.50.

Agreed to obtain quote for kitchen floor repair.

Noted the electricity system had been tested and the fire extinguishers checked.

Clerk read letter from PC’s insurance company noting public liability was covered.

Noted curtains would need fire-proofing if laundered.

5.
Finance


Cllr Astor proposed and Cllr Jenkins seconded that the precept for the forthcoming year 2005/6 should remain at £2,000. All agreed.

6.
Village Enhancements
Discussion about an interpretive notice board at St Denis’ took place.

Noted a paper regarding the Parish Paths Partnership Scheme.

Clerk read Cllr Elsby’s letter.
7.
Planning
Noted the Bedfordshire CC Waste Management Plan.

Noted Stansted Expansion plans.

Nothing to report on Long Lane or Newlands.

Clerk reported on the Cemex proposals at Barrington.

8.
Hatley Website Group


Cllr Jenkins reported on recent new developments.

9.
Questions from the Public:
Following questions it was agreed to write regarding the hedge at Moat Farm, to ask again about Slow signs on the road and the cot of the roundels, to request speed checks again, to note the concerns about Lower Rd Croydon and to report the hole in the road outside 53a East Hatley. Concerns re bird scarers were noted.
10. 
To receive report from County Councillor/District Councillors.
The Clerk reported on various matters relating to the County and District Councils including the budget consultation from the County. It was agreed to write to the PFH at South Cambs to complain about rubbish collections over Xmas. Agreed to ask what was been done to encourage retailers to reduce packaging.
10.
St Denis’ Church

It was agreed a letter to Mr Grimshaw should thank him for all his hard work and perseverance with St Denis’ Church. However, questions now arise regarding its status as a LNR. Concerns also raised about damp now that the windows are closed off. Noted concerns that the window tracery had been covered up.

11.
The Meeting closed at 9.10. Next meeting March 7th 2006.
Playground Rota March – SW, April – LD, May – MA, June - NJ
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